
DELAWARE TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 

 

MINUTES 

 

September 2, 2025 

 

The regular meeting of the Delaware Township Supervisors was called to order by Chairman 

Gary E. Truckenmiller at 6:30 P.M.  Others present were David R. Smith, Lance K. Gresh, 

Secretary/Treasurer Mark L. Burrows, and Solicitor Richard Shoch. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to approve the August 4, 

2025 minutes as corrected. 

 

A motion by David R. Smith, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to accept the treasurer’s 

report as presented. 

 

During the public comment period further discussion continued from the residents of Schooley 

Hill Road regarding current and potential water issues.  There has been nothing submitted to 

Delaware Township at this time for any projects that require permitting. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by Gary E. Truckenmiller and passed to approve the 

Eileen Yocum Add-on Subdivision Plan. 

 

A motion by Gary E. Truckenmiller, seconded by Lance K. Gresh, with one abstention (Smith), to 

DENY the Pamela/Randall Shady zoning map amendment request. 

 

A motion by Gary E. Truckenmiller, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to purchase a new 

pickup truck using funds from the State Aid account. 

 

A motion by Gary E. Truckenmiller, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to table placing a 

2016 F350 on Municibid. 

 

A motion by Gary E. Truckenmiller, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to approve the 2026 

Pension MMO of $31,005. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by Gary E. Truckenmiller and passed to hire a full-time 

road employee. 



A motion by David R. Smith, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to pay the bills as 

presented. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to adjourn the meeting.  

The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 P.M. 

 

 

 

      Respectfully submitted 

  

 

      Mark L. Burrows 

      Secretary/Treasurer 


